
 
A590 Ayside to Brettargh Holt Initial NoW Letter: 19/09/2024 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam,  
 
Following on from recent communications regarding the Average Speed Cameras 
we plan to install on the A590. This email is to inform you of survey works we plan to 
carry out from the 23 September to inform the detailed design of the scheme. Please 
see the below details of dates, location and traffic management.  
 
Monday 23 September 
Overnight lane 1 closure westbound between Brettargh Holt and A6 Levens 
Junction.  
 
Tuesday 24 September  
Overnight 2-way traffic lights in phases between Foulshaw Moss and Meathop dual 
carriageway.  
 
Wednesday 25 September 
Overnight lane 1 closure eastbound at Gilpin Bridge with the eastbound exit slip to 
access the A5074 closed. Traffic will be diverted via Brettargh Holt to use the A590 
westbound junction.  
Overnight lane 1 closure westbound on Meathop dual carriageway with no access / 
egress onto the A590 from the U5623 junction, a clear signed local diversion route 
will be in place via Meathop. 
 
Thursday 26 September 
Overnight lane 1 closure eastbound on High / Low Newton bypass with a closure of 
the eastbound exit slip road into Low Newton, a signed local diversion route via 
Meathop roundabout will be in place.  
Overnight lane 1 closure westbound on High / Low Newton bypass with a closure of 
the westbound entry slip road from Low Newton, a signed local diversion route via 
Meathop roundabout will be in place.   
Overnight priority system on Cartmell Lane under the A590 bridge.  
 
Friday 27 September  
Overnight 2-way traffic lights in phases between Ayside and Newby Bridge.  
 
Please let me know if you have any further queries regarding the works.  
 
Many thanks,  
  
Jill Anthistle | Assistant Project Manager (NW Scheme Delivery) 
National Highways| Atlantic House | Birchwood Boulevard | Birchwood | WA3 7WD 


